
 

Grand Junction, Colo.July 12, 1921 
A regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction met at 4.00 o'clock P.M. with mayor Cherrington 
presiding. The Commissioners present were Cherrington, Garber, 
Whittaker, Blackstone, and Peck. City Attorney Tupper was 
present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session and of the special 
meeting of July 7th were read and approved. 
 
A communication from the Chamber of Commerce requesting that 
during Fair Week the carnival companies and other attractions be 
licensed only upon recommendation of that body. Moved by 
Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner Whittaker that the 

matter be referred to the Mayor for his investigation and 
approval. Motion carried. 
 
The quarterly report of the City Clerk and Auditor was read. 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner Garber 
that the report be referred to the Commissioner of Finance and 
Supplies for audit. Motion carried. 
 
A petition signed by J.S. Bertholf and others requesting a water 
main extension between Ninth and Tenth Streets on Teller Ave. was 
read. Moved by Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner 
Blackstone that the petition be accepted and filed and that the 
matter be turned over to the Commissioner of Water and Sewers for 
his investigation to be reported on at the next regular meeting. 

Motion carried. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
heads of the different departments were read. 
 
Bills. 
 
 

No. Fund To whom paid. Amount For. 

32936 Library A.C. McClurg Co. 17.94 Books 

937 Library Camille Wallace 84.00 Librarian 

938 Library Leon Luther 19.15 Work in Library 

939 Library Mary Cox 27.65 Work in Library 

940 Library T.H. Flynn 35.00 Janitor 

941 Library H.W. Wilson Co. 8.50 Index to 
periodicals. 

942 Library The Biggs, Kurtz 
Hdw. Co. 

7.85 Supplies 

943 General Henry Tupper 8.50 Expense 

944 Police Phillip h. Mc Cary 2.80 Repairs. 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber second by Commissioner Peck that the 
bills be allowed as read and warrants ordered drawn for the same. 



The motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the Commissioners voting yea, the 
motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Cherrington, second by Commissioner Peck 
that the Grand Valley Irrigation Co., be instructed to at once, 
install new and suitable bridges across the canal at Tenth Street 
and Twelfth Street in the City of Grand Junction. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted as follows: 
Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Peck, yea. All the Commissioners voting yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
Upon motion of Commissioner Garber second by Commissioner Peck 

the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
City Clerk. 
 


